
The board held a regular meeting on 5-1-17 at the township building.  At 7:00 PM Jay Clark-President 
called the meeting to order.  The following also were present: Trustees- Dave Lang and Jeremy 
Saling ;  Fiscal Officer-Molly Long; Road Man-Rick Johnson, Zoning Inspector- Ron Duda,  and 
residents Kenneth Johnson and Donna and Tim Winkler.
 
The trustees signed the approved minutes from the previous meeting.

Old Business
Lang- Trustees signed salt resolution for 70 ton for 2017/18 with 10% over or under.  Talked to Austin 
at Prosecutor’s Office re: health ins reimbursement, all is on hold waiting on new ACA.  Called A & B 
fence re: repairs and the estimate is $417. 
Saling- None
Clark- Questioned Rick re: cemetery and he said that Vance will weed eat and Rick is working on 
sinking graves.
New Business
Lang- Working with Ron on a variance at 8751 Panhandle Rd. for Randall Church.
Saling- None
Clark- Told Rick about tree @ Fairview and Pleasant Chapel that needs picked up.

Public Comment- None
Roads-  Rick reported that there were trees down on Panhandle today and that he replaced 2 hoses 
on mower.
Safety- Saling reported that he received a call from Mike Sweringen re: fire extinguisher check, Rick 
will call.
Zoning-  Inspector Duda reported sending a violation letter to Bob Huffman re: the campers on 
Linnville.  Received a call from owner of camper on Fairmount who said she would take care of 
someone living in it.  He will send letter to Shook’s re: 2 parts of a trailer. Received $200 for variance 
for a lot split on Panhandle.

Fiscal Officer-Long- None

Payments in the amount of $13,794.38 were made.
 
A motion to pay the bills was made by Clark, seconded by Saling.  
A motion to adjourn was made by Saling, seconded by Clark.
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